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DR P M NORRIS, DR J R PARRISH & DR V PAREKH
PATIENT REFERENCE GROUP MEETING
Thursday 19th January 2012 

St Albans Surgery

Present:
Dr J Parrish, Dr V Parekh, Dr K Nwakuru, 

Marian Robertson – Practice Manager, Jackie Lomas – Secretary, Denise Scorer – I T Specialist
 PATIENTS:
Christopher Miller, Stephanie Leitch, Christine Cookson, Sonia Singham, Janet Balcomb, 

Judith Pottinger, Paul Hodges, Connie Page, Tony Page, E Dal Pozzo, Christine Mason, 

G Kenderdine-Davies, Nicholas Roberts

All patients present signed a dedicated register
1. WELCOME AND INTRODUCTION

Dr Parrish thanked everyone for coming and everybody was invited to introduce themselves to the group.  This was the first meeting of the St Albans Patient Reference Group and it was an informal first meeting to discuss general issues such as ways to improve our services to you and anything else that cropped up during the course of the discussions.     
2. WHAT IS A PATIENT REFERENCE GROUP?
It is to give patients a voice in the running of the practice i.e. questionnaires, patient notice board and website etc.

This is a government initiative in which patients become more involved in specific areas, i.e.

· The services that the Practice provides

· The Practice ascertaining views from their patients through the use of a questionnaire and then the results to be put on the website, or notice board in the waiting room.

This is not a forum for patient complaints.

Denise explained that the The Patient Reference Group has replaced the National Patients Survey as some practices did not do well in this although St Albans always did very well, so the government have now initiated the Patient Reference Group.

3. QUESTIONNAIRE
Draft questionnaires were handed out to everyone for their comments, suggestions on improvements etc.    It was felt that we needed to encompass a more varied age group as those present today were mostly retired patients who did not represent a wide selection of the patients that we have.      This questionnaire is going to go out to about 200 – 300 patients either by hand when they visit the surgery or by post.      This way we should be able to target different age groups.     It was stressed that this was only a draft document and could be edited / changed if required.   
The general feeling was that the questionnaire ought to be more ‘punchy’ and defined and some of the questions need to be changed / edited and we will be addressing this accordingly.

4. NURSES APPOINTMENTS
It was felt that nurses appointments were difficult to get with there being sometimes a three week wait for them.    Dr Parrish explained that although we do have more nursing slots and more nurses now, their workload was much greater on the administration side of things owing to QOF and government agendas and preventative medicine.   He said that this would be addressed to see how we could improve things.

5. DOCTORS’ WELFARE
The welfare of the doctors was also discussed, in that they do see a lot of patients on a daily basis and we have an ageing community who may need more care and were sometimes overloaded with different aspects of their job.    Dr Parrish responded by saying that the doctors do get an opportunity to get away on study days etc and although it can sometimes be stressful, we do live in a comfortable, nice area and we are lucky that we do not have a lot of social issues and other problems like a lot of other practices do.    We now have a new lady GP Dr Ruth Chapman who is moving into some of Dr Norris’s slots so that we have continuity of care and also a lady Registrar Dr Nwakuru to help spread the load.
6. OUT OF HOURS SERVICE
It was thought that patients didn’t know enough about the out of hours service when the surgery is closed.    There is a good ‘out of hours service’ but because there are gaps in knowledge we need to address this.    We will be putting more information about this service both on our website and in our quarterly newsletter.    We also need to know how satisfied our patients are with the out of hours service and if necessary this should be fed back to the Primary Care Agency who are responsible for monitoring the level of care.    Harmoni is the name of the out of hours service used currently and they have taken over from Thamesdoc / Croydoc.   All of their reports are sent down the link electronically to our doctors so they can see at a glance which patients have used the service and why.    The doctors who work for Harmoni may not be local GP’s as any GP can sign up for this service whatever area they work in.   
7. ACCESS TO COMPUTERS

Not all our patients have access to computers but many now do.     On our new website it will be possible to order your prescriptions on line and many other things but if you prefer to come in personally to order them then that is fine.    It is whatever suits you.

8. BEING REPRESENTED
It was felt that we needed a wider cross section of patients to join the group.     Young people, young parents, disabled or housebound patients or anyone who doesn’t attend the surgery on a regular basis are at a disadvantage of not being represented or knowing what is happening so we need to devise a system that is representative to all our practice population, i.e.:

· Having a link on the practice website

· Notice board in the waiting room

· Posters in the waiting room

9. GROUP ACTIVITY
Once we get underway with the group they could maybe develop into an ‘Active’ Group or ‘Friends of the Surgery’ and some suggestions on this were:
· Helping with the Christmas decorations

· Doing some gardening

· Feeding the fish

· Fundraising for equipment

7. IMPROVEMENTS TO THE SURGERY
We talked about any improvements we could make to the surgery but as was pointed out any improvements would have to be financially viable and realistic. 

8. DEDICATED CLINICS
Some patients wondered if it would be viable for the surgery to have ‘dedicated’ clinics, i.e. a mole clinic, maternity care etc., but if anyone is worried about a particular problem they can get an appointment with the doctor much more quickly than having to wait for a clinic appointment which might be a couple of weeks away.  

9. ALTERNATIVE MEDICINE
There was a brief discussion about this and the doctors felt that evidence based medicine was best with the exception perhaps of acupuncture and this might well be something that we would be looking to do in the future.
10. PATIENT WELFARE
It is very important that patients are happy with our practice and that they feel they have a good interaction with their doctor so they come away from the consultation feeling they have been listened to in a sympathetic way and that the doctor responds accordingly.

11. CHILDREN’S GROUP
There was a discussion about whether there should be a children’s group but Dr Parrish felt that there was no merit in this as young adolescents probably would not want to participate and younger children could not come on their own and we should be able to rely on feedback from parents of younger children.

12. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Before the next meeting we will send out the questionnaires, assess the results and come back to you with our findings.

Jackie will send minutes out to all attendees and a copy will be put on the practice website.

Attendees were asked for their email addresses for ease of communication.

13. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting is on the 8th March 2012, 12 noon for 12.15.pm start and will be held at the surgery.      






